
MAUNU SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 11 Thursday 4 August 2022    www.maunu.school.nz 

 

Greetings to you all; tena koutou katoa; Tuhānū 
sāri'āṁ nū śubhakāmanāvām; vitayu vas usikh; 
faatalofa atu ia te outou uma 

Welcome to Term 3 This is often the term of many 
winter ills and chills!!! We try to get the children 
outside as much as we can, sometimes with 
restricted space as the fields get wet and muddy. 
Sometimes the weather dictates what we can do, 
such as training for cross country, sports practices 
and the like. We are fortunate to have a good sized 
hall, which we make use of as much as possible for 
sport practices, PE, fitness, PMP and any other 
curriculum related programmes. 

Visual Arts Celebration: In Week 9, the school will 
be holding a celebration of the Visual Arts 
programme. This will involve an Art “Gallery” being 
set up in the school Hall for the school 
community and public to come and view work from 
every student in the school. The artwork will focus 
on the work that classes do as part of their visual 
arts programme. There will be a “gallery” section 
where every child will have one centre-piece 
displayed. Other areas of the hall will focus on work 
that has been carried out over the year. This will be 
an Art Extravaganza and you won’t want to miss it. 
Check out the notice below for more details. 

Cross Country & Fulton Hogan: We have been 
informed that we are not able to stop traffic on 
SH14 to get our children across to Barge Park. Ms 
Hesketh has been in touch with Fulton Hogan and 
they have generously agreed to support us for 2 
crossings to enable us to cross over on Friday 19th 
August for a practice on the course, and again on 
Wednesday 24th for the actual Cross Country. We 
thank Fulton Hogan for their support and the free 
service they are providing the school. See the 
notice below for details of the Cross Country. 

   Be Kind, Be Safe, Be Caring,                
  Nga mihi,    

  Paul Shepherd, Principal  
  

TERM 3 DATES 2022 

⮚ 5 August               WIS Dancers and Band 

⮚ 9 August               WIS Yr 6 Visit (at Maunu) 

⮚ 9 August                     Country Fair Meeting 6.30pm 

⮚ 15 August                   KIS Yr 6 Visit (at Kamo) 

⮚ 16 August                   WIS Parent info evening  
                                    6-7pm at WIS 

⮚ 17 August                   BoT Meeting 6.30pm 

⮚ 19/22/23 August       Scholastic Book Fair 

⮚ 24 August                   School Cross Country 

⮚ 26 August                   School Cross Country PP date 

⮚ 31 August                   WPSSA Cross Country 

⮚ 1 September              Mathex 

⮚ 2 September              Spellathon 

⮚ 6 September              PTA Meeting 6.30pm 

⮚ 7 September              BoT Election closes 4pm 

⮚ 20-22 September      Art Exhibition week 

⮚ 30 September            End of Term 3 

⮚ 17 October                 Start of Term 4 
 

VALUES CUP WINNERS 8 JULY 

Tawa – Shanae Cremer 
Kauri – Isla O’Neill 
Kowhai – Joseph Bai 
Rata – Grace Adamson (absent) 
 

CERTIFICATE WINNERS 8 JULY 

Rm 1 
 

Adwaith Renju 
Maya Nguyen 

Kyra Witehira 
Blake Little 

Rm 2 
 

Adeline Ryan 
Kierat Kaur Aujla 

Ivan Andrew 
Charlie Green 

Rm 3 
 

Isla O’Neill 
Elizabeth Dade 

Nakul Suresh 
Nevaeh-Lee Lemon 

Rm 4 
 

Olivia Tauri 
Skylar Chamberlain 

Fateh Singh 
Jasper Hodges 
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Rm 6 
 

William Hardwick 
Abdullah Chaudhry 

Kezia Thomas 
Leon Vickery 

Rm 8 
 

Nillah Lloyd 
Freya Pollard 

Saathvik Sreejith 
Esme Mabey 

Rm 9 
 

Jayden Lewer 
Liam Lejos 

Macee Anderson 
Olivia Palmer 

Rm 10 
 

Piper Gillingham 
Riley Waddell 

Hunter Baigent 
Shanae Cremer 

Rm 11 
 

Charlie Cumming 
McKenzierose 
Mitchell-Young 

Wiremu Barton 
Honor Hood 

Rm 12 
 

Mankeerat Singh 
Mia Harrison 

Caitlyn Turton 
Nico Winder 

Rm 15 
 

Kobe Lewis 
Macey Guildray 

Tyler Howard 
Alex Owles 

Rm 16 
 

Jovi Stratton 
Leanna Waenink 

Angad Minhas 
Mia Harmse 

Rm 17 
 

Kingston Baigent 
Scarlett White- 
Hughes 

Sam Smith 
Emmerson Phillips 

Rm 18 
 

Nduka Hewitt-Nnani 
Noah Matos Santos 
Jepsen 

Andrea Saji 
Patrick Reid 

 

BOARD OF TRUSTEE ELECTIONS 

Voting papers will be posted 
to all eligible voters on the 
electoral roll on or before 
the 10th of August. 
Please help choose our 

trustees for the next 3 years by placing your vote. 
Voting closes at 4pm on Wednesday 7 September. 
Please return your voting papers by mail or deliver 
to the Ballot Box in the foyer of the school office.  
Please let us know asap if your address has 
changed. 
 

WELCOME TO OUR NEW CHILDREN 

A big Maunu School welcome to 
Nixon Clement, Abel Hoori, 
Cullen Holden, Tas Connelly, 
Dace Toeke-Connelly, Shane 
Connelly, Anna Binoj, Kauri Foy 
and Joaquin Rodriguez Pazo who 
have started with us this term. 
 
 
 

SPELLATHON 

This term Maunu School is holding a Spellathon 
Fundraiser. The aim of the Spellathon is to boost 
your child’s spelling vocabulary, and it is also a 
great opportunity to raise funds for the school. 
Funds raised will help to provide much needed 
classroom equipment and resources across the 
curriculum. 
Yesterday each child will have brought home a 
word list and sponsorship form which their teacher 
has chosen for their spelling level. 
The Spellathon testing is being held on Friday 2nd 
September. Following this your child will bring 
home a results sheet to collect their sponsorship 
money.  
Children who return their sponsorship money and 
forms by 23rd September will be eligible to 
enter voucher prize draws. 
Please support your children to learn their words 
and return sponsorship forms. 
Spellathon Timeline 

• Term 3 Week 2 Wednesday 3rd August: 
Spelling lists and Sponsorship Forms sent 
home 

• Term 3 Week 2-Week 6: Students learn 
words at home and school and gather 
sponsorship 

• Term 3 Week 6 Friday 2nd September: 
Spellathon takes place at school 

• Term 3 Week 9 Friday 23rd September: All 
sponsorship forms and money to be 
returned to the school office 

 

SCHOOL CROSS COUNTRY 

On Wednesday 24th August (pp Friday 26th 
August) Maunu School is holding our Cross Country 
at Barge Park. Races will be starting at 11:00am.  
The order of the races are: 
10yr old boys and girls 
4yr old boys and girls  
9yr old boys and girls                  
5yr old boys and girls 
8yr old boys and girls 
6yr old boys and girls 
7yr old boys and girls 
Unfortunately, we cannot give you commencement 
times for each race as they are entirely dependent 



MAUNU SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 11 Thursday 4 August 2022    www.maunu.school.nz 

 

on the number of children in each race and the 
time taken to complete the course. 
All children will return to school following the races 
as it is a normal school day. 
 
A huge thank you to Fulton Hogan who have 
offered their services to ensure we can cross the 
whole school safely across State Highway 14, both 
on the practice day and on the day of the race. 
 

PTA CALENDARS 

Forms went home with the children this 
week with information on how you can 
order their calendar art work. Each form 
is personalised to each child, with a 
unique code which you will need to view 
and purchase their art. Payment is made 
online at time of ordering. www.kidsartworks.com 
If you need any help please contact us in the office.  
Orders close at 9am on Monday 29 August. 

SCHOLASTIC BOOK FAIR 

This pop-up event starts 
Friday 19th August after 
school, and will be open 
before and after school on 
Monday 22nd and Tuesday 
23rd of August.  Every 
purchase earns learning and 
literacy resources for our 
school. 

DRINK BOTTLES 

Please ensure your child has a drink bottle with 
them each day. They are currently out there 
training hard for Cross Country and the drinking 
fountains are still closed as we navigate through all 
of the winter illness. 

SCHOOL PAYMENTS 

Thank you to everyone who have made payment 
for school donations this year. Payments can be 
made to us online into the school account: 12-
3093-0151775-00 or by cash to the office.  
We no longer have an Eftpos machine in the office 
for any payments. 
 
 

ART EXHIBITION 

This term we are celebrating the artistic talents of 
our students with an Art Exhibition held in week 9. 
Keep an eye out for the dates and times coming 
soon. The students have been working hard to 
create a piece of artwork that they are proud to 
share, and to show off their talent and creativity. 
This is an event you do not want to miss! 
 

MAUNU’S GOT TALENT 

The opportunity to showcase 
the talents of our tamariki is 
important to us!  
Each year in collaboration with 
PaknSave we run a Talent 
Competition. The winners of this 

competition get the opportunity to perform to our 
school and wider community with the final 
performance at the Maunu School Country Fair.  
Registrations are now open for Year 4 - 6 students. 
Once all of the registrations are collated students will 
be given an audition date and time. 
Auditions will be held on the following dates and 
times: 
• Monday 12th September from 12.30 - 1.30pm 
• Tuesday 13th September from 12.30 - 1.30pm 
• Wednesday 14th September from 12.30 - 1.30pm 

(if required) 
Registration forms need to be returned no later than 
3.00pm on Friday 12th August.   
Please note: By entering, students are also 
committing to being available to perform an act at 
the Maunu School Country Fair on Saturday 5th 
November. 

 
 
 
 
 

COUNTRY FAIR 

Thank you to all the people who responded to our 
Country Fair Survey.  
We are pleased to announce that the Country Fair 
will be going ahead this year on Saturday 5th 
November. We will have our first Country Fair 
Meeting on Tuesday 9th August 2022 at 6.30pm. 
This meeting is designed for all volunteers who 

http://www.kidsartworks.com/
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have offered to coordinate and support the 
organisation for the Country Fair. If you did not 
respond to our survey but would like to help with 
the organisation, please feel free to come to this 
meeting. 
 
Country Fair Raffles 
This year we are creating a MEGA raffle for our 
Country Fair.  
Tickets will be on sale before as well as on the day 
of the Country Fair, when the draw will take place.  
We are asking that each child please bring one or 
two small items to contribute to their class raffle. 
A letter from your child’s teacher will be coming 
home to explain the theme of their raffle. 
Classroom teachers will have a box that your raffle 
items can be put straight into - thank you. 
Please can your child bring their item / items in by 
Friday 2nd September. 
 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

Kathryn Berkett – Navigating the Adolescent Years  
Bream Bay Kahui Ako will be running an evening on 
the 17th August for parents who wish to watch 
Kathryn’s presentation on navigating the 
adolescent years as part of a group in the Bream 
Bay College. The doors will open at 6.30pm. Tea, 
coffee and nibbles will be provided. Kathryn will be 
projected onto two big screens and a central large 
led tv. There will be opportunities to ask questions 
of Kathryn from within this group. 
 
Please see the attached flyer for more details 
 

Wed 10 August – Back 2 Basics Childcare, 179 
Newton Road, Maungatapere 
Thurs 11 August – Onerahi Community House, 130 
Onerahi Road, Onerahi 
Tauraroa Area School, Omana Road, 
Maungakaramea 
Thurs 18 August – Te Ora Hou, 104 Corks Road, 
Tikipunga 

Thurs 25 August – Ministry of Education, 24 Kaka 
Street, Morning side 
 
Magnolia Gardens 
Dave and Cath Davies-Colley and “I have a dream 
charity” present…Magnolia Gardens Open Days 
6-7 and 20-21 August, 10am-4pm 
37 Proctor Road, Poroti 0179 
Entry Fee: $5, Refreshments $5 
Amazing raffle prizes 
All proceeds go towards Year 13 
Dreamers trip of a lifetime to 
Rarotonga in 2023 
Contact Jodie for more details on 
021 923 077 
 
 

 


